

**MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 9th APRIL 2018
AT THE VILLAGE HALL**

Present

J. Middleton – Acting Chairperson
R. Poole
V. Pitman
M. Perry
D. Faulkner
C. Hake – Clerk

Also present were 6 members of the public

10 minute discussion on matters affecting the Parish and Agenda.

1.04.2018 – Apologies

Mr. R. Hapgood

2.04.2018 – Declaration of Interest

None

3.04.2018 – Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting and the Annual PC Meeting which had previously been circulated, were agreed.

4.04.2018 – Co-Option of new Councillor

There was one application for co-option, Mr. David Faulkner who was proposed by V. Pitman and seconded by M. Perry, the vote was unanimous and Mr. Faulkner was invited to join the meeting.
Mr. Faulkner signed the Office of Acceptance

5.04.2018 – Police Report

There have been a number of incidents at Reynolds that have been reported, thanks to the NHW co-ordinator who brought this to the Police's attention. This included theft of magnetic signs from a vehicle, a windscreen wiper that has been snapped off, and an attempt entry into a vehicle. Please be observant and continue to report anything.

6.04.2018 - Finance & Legal

- a. Annual Governance Statement 2017/18
The AGS was signed and will be posted onto the web site
- b. Accounting Statements 2017/18
The Accounting Statement was signed and will be posted onto the web site
- c. TDBC Emptying of the dog bins quote
It was unanimously agreed to accept the quote for emptying the dog waste bins
- d. TDBC Grass cutting quotes
It was unanimously agreed to accept the quote for cutting the grass within the parish
- e. SID
It has been confirmed that the SID will be placed within the Parish 3 times over the coming year, August 2018, December 2018 and March 2019
- f. Matters relating to the Triangle, Sign, Fencing.
It was unanimously agreed to get quote a quote for 2 larger signs which will contain the information requested by the Play Inspection. Western Power have done some coppicing to clear the power lines, sadly the logs which were placed to encourage wildlife have been stolen.

A quad bike has been driven around on the Triangle causing a bit of damage, it was proposed that the fencing be extended, and this will be discussed at a later meeting.

A temporary barrier has been placed around the old quarry, this has kindly been lent to the PC by the Village Hall, it was unanimously agreed that the PC will purchase their own.

g. Internal Audit Invoice

It was unanimously agreed to pay the £40 Invoice

h. D. Sowden Invoice

It was unanimously agreed to pay the £70 Invoice for work carried out on the Triangle.

Planning Applications

21/18/0001

Erection of garage with store/domestic workshop at Wellisford Manor Farm, Wellisford Manor Road, Langford Budville - Support

Refusal

None

7. Speed Watch Update

Mr. Perry reported that there has been another trial, there are 6 people in the team and anyone is welcome to join. The next speed watch will be held on 12th April and then the 5th May.

8. Ward Boundary changes

The PC has responded to the proposal.

9. Footpaths

There are no faults to report, Chorwell Lane is in a mess and Church Lane needs clearing, Mrs. Pitman will look into this.

10. Correspondence

Residents' at Chipley have requested that the current speed limit of 30mph is reduced to 20 mph. This will be put on the next agenda for discussion.

A letter from the owners of Crown Field was read out explaining the need for fencing the field.

The meeting closed at 8.20

The clerks salary was discussed in camera, it was agreed to bring the clerks salary to the SALC recommendation.